
 
 

AD-1 

ADVERTISEMENT 
 

SEALED BIDS for the materials and construction of improvements for the “Wastewater Treatment Expansion – 
SBR Equipment” project will be received electronically through Bid Express by the Village of Seville at the Board of 
Public Affairs until:   

1:00 pm LOCAL TIME 
on 

March 7, 2025 
 

1. The project will add a sequencing batch reactor (SBR) to double the rated capacity of the Village's WWTP, increase 
dry weather capacity, and improve performance. The project includes equipment purchasing for installation by 
others of the new SBR equipment, new SBR controls, replacement decanters, replacement valves and actuators, 
and replacement pumps and blowers. Installation of all equipment will be performed under separate contract.  

2. All equipment shall be delivered to the Village within a reasonable timeframe as scheduled by the successful 
bidder and coordinated with the installation contractor. All equipment is to be installed and operational no later 
than December 1, 2026.  The Village reserves the right to dictate the construction duration as deemed necessary 
by the Village Council. 

3. The contract documents, including plans and specifications are available electronically by contacting Kevin Bittaker 
by e-mail at kbittaker@sevillebopa.org.  Bid items will then be provided via -email. 

4. Sealed Bids shall be submitted to the Village Board of Public Affairs by the due date and time at:  
Seville Board of Public Affairs 

120 Royal Crest Drive 
PO Box 46 

Seville, OH 44273 
 

 Envelopes shall be clearly marked “Wastewater Treatment Expansion – SBR Equipment” 

5. Domestic steel use requirements as specified in section 153.011 of the Revised Code apply to this project. Copies 
of section 153.011 of the Revised Code can be obtained from the office of the Ohio facilities construction 
commission. 

6. This procurement is subject to the EPA policy of encouraging the participation of small business in rural areas 
(SBRAs). 

7. The Village reserves the right to reject any or all bids and to waive any irregularities in bidding.  The Village also 
reserves the right to increase or delete any portion of the proposed work.  

 
Kevin Bittaker, Superintendent 

Village of Seville 
 

 
Advertised:  February 4, and February 11, 2025 
 


